
Dear Parents and Children:

    The new issue of the school newsletter has arrived! In this spring-filled season, we will embrace

Easter and also watch the children's growth and improvement on a daily basis. As principal, I am

overjoyed and excited about each child's future! Easter is about to begin, a festival of "love and

hope"! The Bible says that Jesus was willing to make a sacrifice for the sake of the world and was

risen three days later, giving us hope for eternal life. This narrative serves as a reminder that love

is the most powerful force, capable of overcoming any obstacle. Parents sharing this touching tale

with their kids can help them to experience unqualified love and forgiveness. Moreover, appreciate

their family and friends surrounding them and grow up with complete interests.  

《Be Courageous and Confident. Love to Explore 》

    In five months K3 students , YOU will transition from Kindergarten to Primary school. I hope you

can remain courageous and confident, fearless of challenges, and have the bravery to try something

new. At the same time, enjoy exploration, be curious about the world, have a positive and active

learning attitude, let knowledge be the wings of your growth, and fly to a greater future!

 

《Happy to Share. Say Thanks Together》

    K2 Students, YOU are currently in an essential phase of improving your social skills. I hope you

may learn to form positive relationships with others and understand how to share, cooperate, and

communicate. At the same time, you should be courteous to others, take the initiative to care for

and help others and be a kind little angel. In addition, learn to accomplish things on your own while  

developing independence, be grateful for everything and value the people and things around you. 

《Show love. Pay attention to hygiene. Participate together. 》

    As our school’s youngest class, YOU are the cutest tiny seeds on campus! I hope you can begin

to learn to care for those around you and become a loving and nice youngster. At the same time, you

should focus on personal hygiene, keeping your home clean and neat, and developing appropriate living

habits. Actively participate in class activities, enjoy learning and grow healthily! 

    Finally, I'd want to thank all of the parents for their ongoing support and trust. Lets all

collaborate to create a nurturing environment full of love and joy for our children! Happy Easter,

everyone! Peace and pleasure! 

Principal, Mak Wan Han

Train up a child in the way he should go,

Even when he is old he will not depart from it.

Proverbs 22:6

School motto
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The "Food" topic allows children to learn the names and various types of food, as well as experience food
using several senses. Children learn how to utilize utensils properly in order to establish healthy eating habits
such as not being partial to food and cherishing it.

Making Lunar New Year handicrafts allows
children to learn how to greet one another while
also experiencing the Chinese festival ambiance
and culture! 



The topic "Personal Hygiene" allows children
to learn the names and applications of
various cleaning products. It is believed that
by transforming the "Dirty Lion King" into a
clean-loving character in the picture book,
children can establish good hygiene
practices at a young age, improving their
self-care abilities and personal hygiene
awareness. 

The theme of "Toys" allows children to learn
about the different types and ways of playing
toys, as well as classify them based on their
features. Children can learn to comprehend the
sentiments of others and boost their motivation
to share by watching the protagonist in the
picture book enjoy toys with his brother. JESUS U



The theme of "Family" teaches children about the many duties of
family members, how to get along with family members, and how
to recognize that everyone has different feelings. Furthermore,
learn to care for and understand family members, develop the
practice of taking the initiative to help with chores, and thank the
Lord for blessing us with a happy family. 

K2

The theme of "Food" allows children
to learn about the origins of food and
how difficult it is to earn food. We
should thank God for providing us
with food and also thank the people
and animals who provide it to us, in
order to nurture gratitude in our
children. 



The theme of "Environmental Protection" allows children to consider the value of things from multiple
perspectives, learn about different uses of garbage, learn to care for and recycle items, and create a
resource-conserving mindset. 



K3

Children can learn about different animals from a variety of perspectives and explore the
relationship between animals, humans, and nature through play-based learning, preparing
them to love animals and protect the environment. 

Animals



Children can learn about accessible and barrier-free facilities in their community through exploratory
activities, hands-on learning and the requirements of individuals with disabilities. This helps children
improve their caring, respecting, and helpful attitudes towards the establishment of the concept of an
inclusive community. 

Inclusive
Community

Children can learn about the value of Hong Kong money through play-based
learning. This will help them create a correct concept of money and guide them
to consider how to use money from many perspectives. Therefore, children will  
establish strong financial management concepts and habits. 

Money



On-Campus Social Worker Activities
       Hello, everyone! I'm Ms Chong Lai Chung, Eva, a resident social worker who joined Fuk Loy Chuen Kam Chuen

Kindergarten in January. I am with The Salvation Army Social Service Department Pre-School Wok Services (Tsuen

Wan West Team). I've previously worked in family service and crisis assistance, as well as assisting parents and

secondary school children with a variety of issues. I am honored to provide on-site services to Kam Chuen’s

children and families during this time. This enables me to get to know each of these unique children and parents,

hear their experiences, follow them through the ups and downs of life, and most importantly, tackle the obstacles

and challenges of growth and discipline alongside them. My daily responsibilities include child and parent

counseling, arranging various sorts of support groups, parent discipline seminars, parent volunteer training, and

other activities linked to good family education. I want us to know each other further in the future!

       In addition to being a social worker, I am a mother of a 6-year-old child. My daughter has just finished

three years of kindergarten. As a mother, I like everyone else. I can vividly recall all of the events, difficulties,

and obstacles that occurred. Each child is a gift from God with his or her own distinct personality and

characteristics. Children are vibrant and active as well as mischievous. Therefore, we have to stay alert and

work hard along side with them to build a healthy relationship. Some children may be gentle and simple to

follow, but they may also have developmental difficulties that create anxiety for their parents. There's an

ancient saying: "Raising a child for a hundred years means worrying about him for ninety-nine years." This

may accurately describe the feelings of parents all around the world! We may have to face numerous hurdles and

challenges along this process before we can finally make it through. However, every time a hard time has

passed, I feel I have achieved another stage in my challenge and I have more things to learn. As a result, I am

really excited to accompany you here at Kam Chuen on this tough and rewarding journey together!

Home Safety Tips Workshop

Christmas Parent-Child
Wreath Making


